”NATO Charity Bazaar” ASBL
Avenue du Maréchal 20B, 1180 Uccle, Belgium.

No: 874.358.592

General Meeting

8 May 2012
The General Meeting started at 10h10
In Attendance:  32 Full Members were present or represented

Absent: Artist’s Corner, Bulgaria, Georgia, Iceland, Luxembourg, and Sweden
Susanne opened the meeting by welcoming Serbia as our newest member nation, bringing the total number of member nations up to 37.

1. Agenda – Susanne Christtreu (President) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
1.1. Overview of Agenda
Susanne went through the agenda explaining that it will follow the same basic order for each meeting, allowing for an update from each Coor​dinator.
1.2. Board Constellation / Welcomes and Goodbyes
Susanne explained to the members that the Tombola Team has added a new member, Stephanie Matthews, who unfortunately was unable to attend this meeting.

A motion to confirm Stephanie as a new Board member was made and seconded.  The vote by the General Assembly resulted in the unanimous con​firmation of her appointment as Board member.
The 2012 Board is as follows:

President / Sponsorship: 



Susanne Christtreu

Vice-President / Bazaar Coordinator / Web Designer:
Jette Holm Kristensen

Treasurer & Assistant:
  



Alessandra Foresti & Biljana Miralovic

Secretary / Membership / Bake Sales:


Linda Skou


Restaurant Coordinator & Assistant:


Venus Kardal & Mine Arslan

Tombola Coordinator & Assistants:


Rebecca Verdoes & Nadia Jurgova & Stephanie Matthews
Charity Co-Coordinators:
  


Maryse Van Bussel (Belgian) & Katia Abinader (International)
Assistant Charity Coordinators: 


Ilona Kiukucane & Laurence Wosolsobe

Honorary President:
  



Ms. Elisa Harris



Honorary Vice-President:



Ms. Kati Schmidt
Susanne welcomed the following new members: Ljiljana Desancic´ (NR Serbia), Katarina Enne (2nd ANR Norway), Barbara Ghetti (2nd ANR Italy) and Rute Marques (2nd ANR Portugal).  She then asked the following new members from the last meeting to please stand: Julija Vejic (2nd ANR Croatia); Kadri Raudkivi (ANR Estonia) and Heidi Minde (ANR Norway). A motion to confirm these new members was made and seconded.  The vote by the General Assembly resulted in their unanimous con​firmation.
Susanne called the following members up:  Yvonne Winnen (ANR Belgium), Marija Jandris Sacer (2nd ANR Croatia), Irena Vaiksnoriene (NR Lithuania) and Funda Dönmez (2nd ANR Turkey).  She presented all of them with a certificate of appreciation for the work they have done for the NCB and encouraged the remaining members to take the opportunity during the coffee break to wish them farewell.
Approval of minutes – 30 March 2012 and 17 April 2012
A motion to approve the minutes of the GA meeting on 30 March 2012 was made and seconded.  The vote by the General Assembly resulted in unani​mous approval.
Before the vote to approve the minutes of the GA meeting on 17 April 2012, Susanne informed the members that we would be making a change in the address of the NCB, which is required by law.  All official correspondence must have this address (Susanne’s home address) on it, and she pointed out the necessity that the members do the same on all of their correspondence to sponsors.  A motion was then made to approve the min​utes of the 17 April 2012 meeting, along with the change of address, and seconded.  The vote by the General Assembly resulted in unani​mous ap​proval.

2. Bazaar 2012 – Jette Holm Kristensen (VP / Bazaar Coordinator / Web Designer) / coordinator@natocharitybazaar.org 

Following a short introduction to our web-site, Jette went through some preliminary instructions, explaining how to navigate our web-site as members.  She explained that a sample of a letter to a potential sponsor can be found in the “Members Only” section of the web-site.
She then explained that she has only received the Participation Questionnaire from two member nations, and reminded the members that they must fill out this questionnaire if their nation is planning on participating in the Bazaar, the International Restaurant or the Tombola – or any combination thereof.  The deadline for turning in the questionnaire is June 10th.

She also reminded the members that key dates to plan for are November 18th (the Bazaar) and November 19th – 23rd (After Sales).
3. Membership/Bake Sale Update – Linda Aziz Skou (Secretary/Membership/Bake Sales)/secretary@natocharitybazaar.org 
Linda encouraged the members to remember to inform her in advance of the planned departure of any members of the GA team, as well as to make sure that any new members submit to her all of the requested membership contact information.
She then explained the “Membership Contact Form” to the members, urging all of the nations to please help her keep our membership up to date. She showed them where they could find the form in the “Members Only” section of our web-site, and Jette informed them that she was working on making the form completely digital, which when finished will allow them to access the form, fill it out and submit it directly on line.  

She then reminded all of the members that our next Bake Sale will be held on June 7th from 10hrs – 14hrs.  However, people often begin buying as early as 8hrs, which is why she will be there at about 7hrs30 to start setting up.  She is looking forward to everyone’s support.
4. Charity Update – Katia Abinader & Maryse Van Bussel (Charity Coordinators) / coordinator@natocharitybazaar.org 
4.1. In the absence of Katia and Maryse, Linda explained to the members the purpose of the “Charity Lottery”, which was held before the start of the meeting.  We hold this lottery to decide which nations will be visiting the eight (8) eligible Belgian organizations who have applied. When com​pleted a copy of the result of the lottery will be placed in the “Members Only” section of our web-site.  Linda ensured the members that they will be contacted by Maryse as regards the name of the organization they are to visit, and that this information is to remain com​plete​ly confiden​tial in accordance with our Internal Regulations.  
Each group is to make arrangements for the visit among themselves.  Linda stressed the importance of filling out the “2012 Belgian Charity Visit Form” as completely and as detailed as possible during the visit.  She then stressed the importance of coordinating these visits and remin​ded the members that all visits are to be completed by the time schools let out for summer vacation.  
4.2. Linda then explained that we have received about 24 eligible applications from Inter​na​tional organizations.
5. Tombola Update – Rebecca Verdoes (Tombola Coordinator) / tombola@natocharitybazaar.org 
In the absence of the Tombola Team, Linda reminded the mem​bers that it is not too early to begin working on getting their Tombola prizes – two (2) from each country at a value of not less than 100€ each.  She also stressed that should a nation wish to participate in the 2012 Tombola, they must submit a completed Participation Questionnaire (see under 2. above).
6. International Restaurant Update – Venus Kardal (Restaurant Coordinator) / restaurant@natocharitybazaar.org 
Venus explained to the members that they should be considering whether or not they will be participating in the International Restaurant on both Saturday and Sunday – or only on Sunday.  At the September General Assembly meeting she will go through the form concerning the type of sale the nations would like.  Meeting concerning the International Restaurant will be held in September and October.  
7. Sponsorship Update – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 

Susanne explained that Allianz Worldwide Care, Banca Monte Paschi and Chacalli have joined our group of confirmed sponsors for 2012.  She then informed the members that the NATO Staff Centre is holding a Sports Day on June 9th for NATO personnel and their families.  Aside from various sports, there will also be a barbeque.  She encouraged all to support our biggest sponsor at this event.  

She also informed the members that Aramark will be introducing a Smart Card this month, which can be used to facilitate quicker payment in the NATO cafeteria and café, and she explained that AC Brussels SA (Volvo) will be moving to a site not far from their present one, but with easier parking.

8. Treasurer Update – Alessandra Foresti (Treasurer) / treasurer@natocharitybazaar.org 

Alessandra informed the members that as of May 6th we have a new confirmed Sponsor – Banca Monte Paschi Belgio and that we now have a total of 6.250€ in the bank from our sponsors – much earlier this year than last year.  We also have another new sponsor on the way!
9. Fundraising Ideas – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
Susanne explained that our opportunity to sell entrance tickets to “Kids’ Days” has proven rather disappointing.  The response has not been what we were hoping.  However, she and Jette will be in the NATO café to sell tickets the rest of the week.
Karen Kiærskou (NR of Denmark) once again explained her “Out-Door-Life for Charity” idea, where each of us as well as our friends, family and country​men create a small “piggy bank” in which we deposit a small amount (0,50€ or even 0,20€) every time we leave the house for the purpose of exercising – whether it be for a walk/jog/run in the forest, bike riding, swimming, dancing, yoga or even walking the dog.  Susanne suggested that we also make a small payment when we simply consider going out to exercise.  By the time we reach December, we will all have saved a substantial amount, which can go to the Bazaar!
Lady Jan Harper (NR UK) informed the members that the UK will be holding a fundraiser for the NCB to celebrate the Diamond Jubilee of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II and the London Olympic Games on Wednesday and Thursday, June 20th and 21st.  At this event people will be able to purchase Alison Van Der Lande handbags, chocolate, china, Olympic collection items and much more.  The location will be confirmed at the next GA meeting.  All proceeds will go to the Bazaar.
10. Closing – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 

Susanne informed the members that Mrs. Rasmussen has confirmed her participation in this year’s Bazaar.  She then reminded the members that Mrs. Rasmussen’s Summer Charity Ball is being held on June 16th at 19hrs30 at the NATO Staff Centre.  She encouraged them to support this event.
Be sure to mark your calendars with the dates for upcoming General Assembly meetings as follows:
· June 5th 




-      October 9th 
· September 11th 



-      October 23rd 
· September 25th 



-      November 6th  
The General Meeting was adjourned at 11hrs35
This document is the original and authentic text.

In the event of litigation, the English version of these minutes shall prevail.

Brussels, 11 May 2012
President, Vice President

Treasurer, Full Members
